
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
8th December 2023 
 
 

Dear Parent/Carer 
 

Re: Honeysuckle Road - Bus Gate/School Street  

 
We have had notification from Southampton City Council that they are just completing works on 
Honeysuckle Road to narrow junctions and improve pedestrian crossing points.  
 
They are implementing a bus gate/School Street restriction on Honeysuckle Road between Lilac Road 
and Daisy Road- similar to what is outside our school site. This is in the interest of pupil safety on the 
route to school for both Bassett Green Primary and Cantell School pupils. 
 
Please note from 1st January 2024, the bus gate/School Street restriction will go live which means that 
the road will be closed to through traffic, parental traffic and other non-authorised vehicles between the 
hours of 08:00 – 09:30 and 14:15-15:45. There will be a short diversion via Burgess Road to access 
Violet Road during the closure hours.  
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Mrs Maria Rice 
Student Services & Admin Manager 
 
 
 


